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From the Principal  

Hello, 

PRESCHOOL:  We have had official notification from DECD that as of the 1st January 2017 the 
Governance of the Lameroo Preschool will be with Lameroo Regional Community School.  Essentially this 
decision secures the long term place of Early Years learning in our town.  For now we are in a time of 
change, mixed with a little bit of chaos, as we work out what has to happen to merge the Preschool with the 
School. 

I am very fortunate to have the support of our Education Director, Stan Hagias, Early Years Leader, Asha 
Crozier, and a whole team from DECD to work with during this process.  My immediate job is to find us a 
dynamic teacher which we are hoping to have advertised this week.  I will keep you posted as this process 
moves along. 

There has been a LAMEROOMER floating around that this means that Childcare is no longer.  This is NOT 
true! We have a very strong partnership between our school and the Southern Mallee District Council and 
we are in conversations about what Childcare is going to look like in our town.  We are working towards 
having little or NO change to the current structure in 2017.  Stay tuned. 

2017 CLASSES:  People are very eager to know the structure of our classes in 2017.  Our class structures 
and staffing is directly dependent on our enrolment numbers.  If you know of people coming our way, or you 
are planning for your child/children to be educated elsewhere, please let us know so that we can ensure we 
have our staffing and class structure correct.  All going to plan, I will be able to let you know in our next 
newsletter the class structure and who your teachers are. 

STAFFING:  We are full steam ahead in our staffing process.  I would like to congratulate Thomas Fiebiger 
and Katie Rowlands who have won their contracts for a further 12 months.  Congratulations to both of you!  
We look forward to another year of quality teaching and learning with you on our team. 

Sally Heath will be taking some much deserved Long Service Leave in 2017.  Thanks to Sally for the 
wonderful work she has done in the Library this year and with our Special Education team.  Sally is to be 
commended on her work with community engagement in the Library.  Have a wonderful time! You will be 
missed, Sally! 

We currently have a Primary Teaching position advertised and later this week hope to have our Preschool 
Teacher position advertised.  We are still waiting on news about our Maths Leader position and a couple of 
other secondary positions which are still in motion.  Following this, we will be working on our SSO positions.  
Stay tuned! 

NEW BUILDING WORK!!  We have 2 major works about to commence!  Firstly, the brick work outside the 
Library along with the brick work in front of the Secondary building is going to be upgraded.  The 1st phase 
(Library area) begins on the 28th November.  The rest of this work will be completed over the holidays.  
During this time there will be limited parking outside the Library and Technical Building as this becomes 
part of the óBuilding Siteô.  Please be mindful of this when visiting the Library.  I would advise parking near 
the railway line during this time. 

REMINDER  
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The 2nd Project is the renovation of our Administration and Staffroom. Our temporary Admin area will be in 
the Primary Building.  We will be moving into this space on our Pupil Free Day and plan to be in operation 
at the beginning Week 8.  It is anticipated that the building work will be completed late in Term 1 2017. 

There is some demolition and ASBESTOS removal to occur on the 3rd and 4th January 2017.  The site will 
be completely closed on these days, which includes the School and Community Library.  Nearby residents 
will receive notice of this work from the builders shortly.  Thank you for your cooperation.  Exciting times 
ahead. 

REMEMBRANCE DAY:  On the 11th November we gathered as a school and a community, and we 
remembered.  During this time I was particularly touched by not only remembering those who had given so 
much for our country but the deep local connection we have in Lameroo.  This ceremony was also a sign of 
hope for the future that we have in our young people.  Thank you to the LRCS students for your leadership 
and the respect you displayed for the occasion.  I was deeply touched and oh so proud! 

I would like to sincerely thank Maureen Steinborner and Josh McCracken for their planning and 
preparation.  This is a ceremony that will stay in my mind and heart for a long time.  Thank you! 

Keeping in touch.  

Annette Williams 
PRINCIPAL 
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DIARY DATES ï 2016  

NOVEMBER  
Mon 21-Fri 25 SAPSASA Cricket/Tennis carnivals, Adelaide 
Mon 21-Fri 25 Yr 10 Exam Week 
Tue 22 Christian Option seminar: Sacred Stone 
Wed 23 Yr 8/9 SSSSA Zone Surfing @ Middleton 
Thu 24 Yr 8, 9, 10 Mental Health session 
 Canteen meeting 1pm 
 iPad for Seniors in the LRCS Library, 1:45pm 
Mon 28-Fri 2 Dec Yr 11 Exam Week 
Mon 28-Thu 1 Dec Yr 10 DEWNR: Park Volunteering Work 
Wed 30 F-7 SRC Snow Cone Fundraiser 

DECEMBER  
Thu 1 iPad for Seniors in the LRCS Library, 1:45pm 
 Instrumental Students Solo Assessment 

Performance 2pm 
Fri 2 Student Free Day 
Mon 5 Parent Mtg re M&S Charge for 2017, 7:30pm 
 Governing Council 8pm 
Tue 6 Yr 7 Graduation Dinner 
Wed 7-Thu 8 Year 8 Transition Days 
Thu 8 7:30pm Piano Concert, The PAC 
Fri 9 Yr 7-11 òBe Readyó Health Workshops 
Mon 12-Tue 13 Yr 10 Aquatics, Murray Bridge 
Tue 13 F-7 Presentation Afternoon 
 Yr 8-12 Presentation Night 
Wed 14 F-7 Christian Option Seminar : Christmas 
 F-5 Disco 
Thu 15 6-12 Social at The PAC 

 

SOUTH AUSTRALIA STATE SCHOOL 
All school terms ï break up 1 hour early on last day of term for school holidays 

TERM DATES for 2016 
Term 4 17 October ï 16 December 
 

TERM DATES for 2017 
Term 1 30 January ï 13 April 
Term 2 1 May ï 7 July 
Term 3 24 July ï 29 September 
Term 4 16 October ï 15 December 

Public Holidays 2017 
Australia Day ï Thursday 26 January (during school holidays) 
Adelaide Cup Day ï Monday 13 March 
Good Friday ï Friday 14 April (during school holidays) 
Easter Monday ï Monday 17 April (during school holidays) 
Anzac Day ï Tuesday 25 April (during school holidays) 
Queenôs Birthday ï Monday 12 June 
Labour Day ï Monday 2 October (during school holidays) 

 
 

 

J Volunteers who assisted with the Movie 
Fundraiser 

 
 
 

JUNIOR SCHOOL MERIT AWARDS 

Year F/1 ï Mrs Zerk / Mrs Venning 

Chester 

Tahlia 

Year 2/3 ï Mr McCracken 

Andrew 

Elizabeth 

Year 4/5 ï Mr Fiebiger 

Bodi 

Tyrell 

Year 6/7 ï Miss Kilner 

Alex 

Zack 

Pride Award ï Nathan 
 

Junior School Award Winners 
 
 

 

ñEYES ON YOUò AWARD 

 

The 2/3 Class 
for the way they participated in the learning at 
the mosque and were adventurous in trying 

new foods at the Chinese restaurant. 
 

 



 
 

       

 
These are some of the Year 2/3 students who have 
read at home for 125 nights or more. One child has 
read more than 300 nights. WOW!! Great learning!  
 
 

ICAS  

Lucy, Chloe, Jorja, Emersyn. (Monique absent) 
 

STUDENT ENROLMENTS IN 2017 

Please complete the tear-off included in this 
newsletter and return to the Front Office if your 
child/ren will not be attending LRCS in 2017. This 
does not include Year 12 students who are 
expected to complete their schooling at the end of 
this year. Thank you. 
Carol Haskell 
Finance Officer 
 

FINANCE ISSUES Debt Recovery Procedures 

Payment for Materials and Services Charges for 
2016 are well past due. We sincerely thank those 
who paid promptly in Term 1 or are paying by 
Instalments. Monthly Statements have been posted 
as a reminder. The school will proceed, in 
accordance with our Debt Recovery Procedures, in 
an endeavour to collect all Materials and Services 
Charges. The school will proceed with Debt 
Collection if necessary. 
School Card application will be accepted by DECD 
up until 25th November, if you still need to apply. 
Carol Haskell 
Finance Officer  
 

MATERIALS & SERVICES CHARGES 2017 

Proposed Materials & Services Charges for 2017 
will be discussed at the Governing Council meeting 
to be held in the Performing Arts Centre (PAC) at 
the school on Monday 5th December at 7:30pm.   
Parents and caregivers are invited to this meeting 
for input.  Should you be unable to attend, you may 
express your views in writing to the Governing 
Council Chairperson. 
A copy of the proposed M & S Charge for 2017 has 
been has been verified by DECD Site Financial 
Services and sent home to you for consideration. 
Carol Haskell 
Finance Officer 
 

F-8 GERMAN 

The Year 4/5 class have just emailed their second 
letter to their penfriend in our E-sister school. Their 
next task will be making a Christmas card to mail to 
Germany. 
Cathy Miegel 
German Teacher 
 

F-7 ASSEMBLY: TERM 4 
Thursday Lesson 7 (even weeks) in the PAC. 
Parents are welcome to attend. 
 
Week 6- 24/10/16 
Hosts: 2/3 
Sharing: 4/5 
 

F-7 STUDENT LEADERSHIP 

Home Reading 



 
 

Watch out for further details about the following 
events: 

Wed Nov 30 F-7 Snow Cone Fundraiser 
Wed Dec 14 F-5 Disco 

 

 

 

 
Farm & Zoo Animals Casual Day 

Cathy Miegel 
Support Teacher 

RECENT NOTICES TO PARENTS 
DATE 
SENT 

Yr 8/9 SSSSA Zone Surfing 7 Nov 

Re-scheduled ñThe Secret Life of Petsò 8 Nov 

Yr 10 PLP DEWNR  volunteering 14 Nov 

Yr 8-11 Term 4 Christian Option seminar 20 Nov 

Yr 7 Graduation Dinner invitation 22 Nov 

 

CANTEEN ROSTER 
 

WEEK 6 ï TERM 4 WEEK 7 ï TERM 4 

21 Angela Danks 
22 Jetty Baks 
23 Closed 
24 Lynette Traeger 
25 Jill Hand / Angela 

Danks 
 

28 Lorraine Hancock 
29 Erika Nassif 
30 Closed 
1 Tracey Dowd 
2 Student Free Day 

WEEK 8 ï TERM 4 WEEK 9 ï TERM 4 

5 Channy Secomb 
6 Michelle Trowbridge 
7 Closed 
8 Sally Mead / Penny 

Howard 
9 Sharon Kramer 

12 Karen Zerk 
13 Kate Venning 
14 Closed 
15 Sarina Byrnes / 

Venerandah Quidato 
16 Alison Ellman-Brown 

 

We require a volunteer for Friday 9th December.  
If you can help on this day, please phone the 
office. 
 

CANTEEN OPEN WEDNESDAYS FOR 
COUNTER SALES ONLY 

 

ü Canteen workers need to arrive at 10:15 am. 
ü òStreet Pick-upó 

Please collect pre-ordered goods from Fayõs Deli, the 
Bakery, and IGA Everyday. 

Ĕ Please report to the Front Office on arrival to sign in and collect a 
volunteerôs badge. 

Ĕ If you need to arrange a swap, please notify the School Front 
Office of your change so that correct reminder rosters can be 
printed in the School Newsletter. 

Ĕ An SRC volunteer will be rostered to help serve in the Canteen 
on Mondays for Hash Browns and Fridays for Toasties at Recess 
and Lunch. 

Ĕ SRC manage the Canteen on Wednesdays for counter sales 
only.   

Ĕ On Tuesday and Thursday an SRC member will assist on a 
needs basis. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 

Product ion: Aladdin Trouble 
 

 
Cast and crew 

 

The F-7 students of Lameroo Regional Community School 

enjoyed a packed house as family, friends and community 

members flocked to see ñAladdin Troubleò. This entertaining 

production, performed with the permission of ñOut of the Arc 

Musicò was a clever combination of Arabian Nights meets 

English style pantomime.  With slapstick comedy, clever one-

liners and catchy songs, the performance entertained until the 

final applause.  

The story opened with a vibrant marketplace where the village 

street merchants (4/5 class) had all their colourful wares for 

sale. It is here we met Aladdin, aka óa lad in troubleô (played by 

Alex Whitely-Miller) who dreamed of becoming an entertainer 

and one day opening his own arts community hall. The F/1ôs 

were the dancing cobras in this scene, using clever puppetry 

and costuming to create this illusion. Coupled with the 

melodies of the live recorders, the cobras danced along to the 

hypnotic tunes and made a cute addition to the scene.   

As the story unfolded, we met Jasmine (played by Monique 

Smith) whose father was on quest to finda suitable suitor. The 

trouble was, his first attempt was anything but suitable and 

Jasmine was beyond fed up! Fortunately for our leading lady, a 

chance encounter at the marketplace saw her meet Aladdin. 

Their mutual love of corny jokes was undeniable and it seemed 

that Jasmine had found her perfect match. However, for every 

love connection in an ñArabian Nights style Pantoò, there is a 

villain, just waiting to get his hands on a magical lamp and gain 

ñmore power than Mrs Williamsò!!! Enter resident baddie 

Abanazar (Matthew Day) who sent Aladdin off to do his dirty 

work and retrieve the lamp from the Cave of Wonders. 

The treasures Aladdin uncovered inside the cave made a 

visually spectacular scene. Complete with sparkly costumes 

and finger lights, the 2/3 class dazzled as the Gems.  It is here 

Aladdin rubbed the lamp and we met the Genie (played by 

Cheyenne Rowe) ready to grant his wishes. ñYou say it, and Iôll 

Ok it,ò she explained to Aladdin. Of course, Aladdin used his 

new-found power to escape the cave, but the lamp ultimately 

ended up in the hands of baddie, Abananzar. 

Meanwhile, back in the village, Aladdinôs mother, Widow 

Twankey, (played by Chloe Pocock) worked to establish her 

Wishy Washy Laundry business. Chloeôs characterization was 

absolutely brilliant and she brought smiles and laughter from 

the crowd every time she entered the stage.  The ñWishy 

Washy Laundryò scene complete with a solo from Widow 

Twankey, the F/1ôs dressed as washing powder and real life 

bubbles floating about the stage, stole the show. The 2/3 class 

was also met with thunderous laughter and applause as they 

entered as the police and detained Jasmine and Aladdin. 

Another crowd favourite was the catchy tune, ñThe Chaseò 

which involved many of the leads. A special mention must go 

to the many students in the 6/7 class who shone in their lead 

roles with large speaking and solo parts.  They are to all be 

commended on their professionalism and performance skills. 

Fortunately, as in all good Pantos, good triumphed over evil 

and Jasmine and Aladdin lived happily ever after, marrying by 

ñRickshawò and having their reception in the new community 

hall. It was a ñvery happy ending to a complicated plot!ò The 

Genie was also set free at last, proving that  ñwith thoughtful 

friends and a great imagination, you can make your dreams a 

reality.ò  

The primary students of LRCS are to be congratulated on 

another outstanding display of the performing arts.  With the 

assistance of staff, the senior production team and 

professional sound and lighting, they have been part of 

another production experience that they will remember for 

many years to come.  

Congratulations to the Stage 1 Community Studies Production 

team for all their efforts in costumes, hair and makeup, 

advertising, props, sound and lighting, front of house and stage 

management.  ñAladdin Troubleò was indeed another triumph 

for the students of Lameroo Regional Community School and a 

truly spectacular celebration of the Arts in our school.   

 

Review written by Kate Venning (Currently Teacher and Former Drama Student at LRCS) 

Cathy Miegel 
Performing Arts Teacher 



 
 

 
 

                            
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

On Wednesday October 26 and Thursday October 27, the Year 8 
students participated in a Curriculum Camp in Adelaide and Hahndorf. 
The students were involved in a number of activities which encompassed 
a wide variety of their Learning Areas. 
 

Wednesday: 
* Performance of ñRumpelstiltskinò at the Playhouse, Adelaide 

Festival Theatre 
* ñOur Mobò indigenous art display 
* Klemzig Pioneer Memorial ï research about the first German 

pioneers in SA 
* Urrbrae High School Farm Tour 
* Dinner at German Club 
* Overnight at Nunyara, Belair 
* Movie : ñThe Boy in Striped Pyjamasò 

 

Thursday: 
* Waite Agricultural Research Centre, including lab practical 
* Lunch at ñDas Hausò, Hahndorf 
* Academy Museum & Original German Farm Tour 
* Hahndorf Self-Guided Street Tour  

 

ñI liked how we learnt lots about Agriculture, Science, Performing Arts and 
German in 2 days.ò ï Kate 

ñIt was a good way to incorporate different subjectsò ï Melissa 

ñI learnt that in 1839, some of the first German pioneers lived in hollow 
trees before they started building housesò ï Emmerson 

ñI learnt lots about the early settlement of Hahndorfò ï Trent 

ñI loved going to all the German shops and trying lots of new food.ò ï Joe 

          


